
E X T E R N A L   M E M O R A N D U M  
 

 
SUBJECT Riverside Energy Park – Bexley  
 
Air Quality 
   
I have reviewed the Environmental Statement and accompanying air quality modelling 
assessment, for the proposed Riverside Energy Park. I can confirm that there will be no 
implications in terms of air quality on for the Borough of Thurrock. The modelled annual 
mean nitrogen dioxide (NO2) isopleth in figure 7.7, which represents a conservative 
approach in the modelling shows an insignificant increase in concentrations downwind of the 
plant, this area being Rainham in Havering. There is no increase in concentrations within 
Thurrock as it is too far away to have any impact. 
 
On this basis I have no objections in terms of air quality.   
 
 
Noise 
 
There are no implications for noise  
 
            
 
Thurrock Borough Council 
Environmental Protection Team 
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